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CONCERNING THE NAME AND CLASSIFICATION OF THE 4th YEAR COURSE OF THE MONASTERY Or. THE 
SEVEN RAYS 

 
As has been long promised, this course is an occult commentary upon and in 
expansion of the previous three courses, which have been issued to the students 
of the Monastery, and which reflect the teachings and research work of the 
inner retreat of  the Monastery. Yet being both an expansion of the earlier 
materials and secrets as well as a commentary, which weaves these ideas 
together in newer and more mystically significant ways, this course. must be 
understood to form a new direction in magical study and the refinement of 
magical ideas and constructions. For it is much more than just, a restatement 
merit of what has been already said that we are aiming at in rather it is our 
hope to be able to penetrate far beyond the normal level of teaching and to 
bring the student into the very heart, of' tile new Work. This new work as I 
see it, and which is the fruit of many careful explorations, this new work is 
the beginning, of a totally new approach to the traditions; which we have 
passed oil to you already, arid yet which does not break with the older 
traditions rather seemingly to grow out of those older teachings, rather 
seeming to bring forth a new dimension of experience, which is both magical and 
gnostic, or concerned equally with the valid claims of the magical dimensions 
of experience as well a that body of eosteric knowledge which is the foundation 
of all that is truly worthwhile arid occultly valid. Thus, while we move back 
upon what has already been written -- and to a certain extent everything that I 
have written has been such a turning hack before the advancement of the newer 
doctrines -- we are now consciously aiming forward towards the ideal of a new 
form of magical understanding, and it is the purpose of these papers, which 
form the introduction, first to orient the student within the major context of 
our traditions, while extending the horizon of  magical thinking into realms 
which are fully new, yet consistent, even so consistent I might add, 
developments out of the very earliest traditions. For tradition is alive and 
therefore all occult and mystical understanding is based entirely upon a 
magical awareness of being and this awareness of being has its roots in what 
the Monastery has up to now planted in your consciousness of magical arid 
experiential  being. 
 
Thus what I write may be understood to be more than just  "The Occult 
Commentary Upon Courses 1, 2, and 3 for in aiming back we must aim forward, for 
in moving back upon the older traditions, we have had to move forward to the 
pure realms of abstract being. And, thusly, we have come upon an area which 1 
have A decided to call although my Haitian magical brothers have designated the 
teachings, as "legrand cours reau-theurgistico-metamagique du rite ancienet 
primitif de Memphis-Misraim", which means a magical exploration of reality, 
which goes beyond the accepted forms of teaching to come upon the question oil 
magical states and experiences, which are truly beyond the scope of our 
hitherto completed explorations. In a very profound sense, this is true. For 
such magic has been achieved, executed precisely, and all of its implications 
have been noted, if not extensively explored. This means that we have gone  
utterly   beyond our previous limits, while extending the earlier meanings into 
a realm which is fully real and in radical need of complete examination. For 
this reason., the process of going back and into the past to bring about an 
exploration of the future, this process which reflects the basis of the future 
in the roots of the past, such movement of thought, such a crossing over into 



pure realms of complete consciousness  will form the new pattern of magical 
analysis. 
 
The choice of the name "esoteric magic", however, needs explanation, by 
esoteric magic, I mean the inner life of the magical life process. All that 
pertains to the inner world is being explored and brought to the surface of 
magical consciousness. Every aspect of magical existence must he brought into 
the perfect consciousness of the present. This means that the fully magical 
experiences of being must be understood as rooted in the real being of 
existence, of which nature is the illusion For we have reached a point of 
perfection., where we, may regard the world of nature as a world of illusion, 
which holds, nevertheless, many attractions for the mystic, yet which 
incomplete to the point of absolute conflict, and thus the magical mind must 
shift its consciousness away from all illusion and natural attraction, so that 
the purity of being as pure consciousness can be easily -- or with those left 
without the expertise of magical arhatship, those less aware of being -- 
grasped and. explored within the intuitive realm of contemplation. All of the 
lessons taught in esoteric meditation to be found in the 1st year course) must 
be drawn upon and brought into the active awareness. The true meaning of the 
esoteric life and of the magical state of being must be directly understood as 
the unfoldment of abstract consciousness, for magical being must be fully 
realised and considered as complete in its esoteric life. This is the meaning 
of esoteric magic, and for this rather simple, but elaborated, reason, we have 
selected the title of esoteric magic for this study, although it does not in 
any way depart from the very proper and complete notion of an occult 
commentary, which weaves the threads of previous teaching into the nature of a 
totally new expansion of perfect awareness. 
 
I am being assisted in my magical explorations by those members of the magical 
hierarchy, who have come to an awareness of the needs of the slightly more 
informed portions of the human race, and who from time to time will, be invoked 
by me from my implicit magical consciousness and made fully explicit in the 
presentation of magical truths. In doing this their  consciousness and mine 
becoming one, fully function as pure centres of light. This unity of awareness, 
I  will  try  to explore in my next paper, which will concern itself with the 
question of esoteric logic, or the inner, cosmic thought. The purpose of these 
introductory papers is to set the tone for the development of the magical 
student's deeper awareness of pure being. In a very, real sense they form the 
steps lead from what I have already said a world of ever deeper avid deeper 
mystical awareness. 
 
Michael Aquarius 
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THE IDEALISTIC MYSTERY SCHOOL, OR THE MAGICAL SCHOOL OF ESOTERIC LOGIC AND 

MEDITATION-RESEARCH. 
 
 
At the heart of the Inner Retreat of The Monastery of the Seven Rays there is 
to be found an idealistic mystery school. This is the inner school which forms 
the magical awareness of the cosmic mind. It is called "idealistic" because it 
is based upon the principle that all being is essentially the manifestation of 
pure mind, or that being and mind are one. Let us express this principle in 
terms of the following magical law, upon which all other magical laws are 
derived This law is that, 
 

PURE BEING = PURE MIND. 
 

By the adjective "pure", we mean total, absolute, and complete wind, being or 
whatever else is ruled by this magical notion. We mean that all reality, as 
well as everything that is ideal is also entirely mind or being, and that 
further, we must come to understand that there is another term in this law, 
which is that of Space, for all that is, visible as well as invisible, is 
Space. Thus. we form the next expression of the ultimate law, as 
 

PURE BEING= PURE MIND= PURE SPACE. 
 
This is the meaning of our conception of an idealistic mystery school. Rut, a 
mystery school does not teach mysteries as such, it does however, teach and 
explore those principles which the world of ignorance considers to be mysteries 
or mysterious. It does explore those worlds, wherein that which is at first 
hidden is opened up to reveal itself as full of meaning. This is the mystery of 
life, something which is a secret to some, but to others it is filled with 
mystical wisdom and power for acting. Therefore, what we teach and seek after 
in our mystery school are those laws which determine the very nature of being, 
and such mystical laws we know exactly in a way more certain than anything can 
ever be known outside of the doors and walls of the mystery school for what we 
know is the law of pure being, from which all other metaphysical truth is 
derived. 
 
This is a magical school of esoteric logic and meditation-research Let me say 
that esoteric logic is the inner logic or the inner modes of the cosmic mind in 
its action. Therefore. esoteric logic is the inner world of pure and abstract 
mind as it acts and as it is brought into the self awareness of itself and all 
of its parts. This esoteric logic is the act of the esoteric or inner mind of 
the universe of pure mind m pure being = pure space, and so we can speak easily 
of the  
 

esoteric logics of being and space 
 

which are explored in the mystical rites and magical initiations of this very 
inner school, which being of the mysteries is fully a temple to the lords of 
cosmic light and to the highest of the Divine Illuminations. Thus, the laws of 
the universe do clearly state that esoteric logic is the way in which the 



universal mind undergoes its process of being = thought = space. And, if this 
is the mystical and magical way in which the universal mind is said to operate, 
then really cur approach to it is to become one with it and to explore it from 
within the inner state of consciousness, wherein the chela (student) and the 
guru (teacher) are fully one in being. This action of entry into the nature of 
the universal mind and this subsequent process of inner exploration is termed 
in the language of our mystical school by the term or native name, which 
specifies its mystical action, and this is  
 

mediation-research. 
 
Thus, we find that within our mystical school there are many special  acts 
which seek to make the consciousness of the chela and guru one  act, and which 
then passing beyond the world of pure being = pure  space = cure mind, we enter 
upon the union of the guru = chela action  as a school of esoteric logic and 
mediation-research together with  the universe. So that as the guru and chela 
act in the union of  their very being, so also the universe does act in the 
inner processes  of esoteric logic. Therefore, we say that the mind of the guru 
chela act of union becomes a key to entry into the esoteric processes  of the 
inner logic of being = mind = space. Ordinarily this  exprience and knowledge 
would be only actualised in the mind of the  adept, the arhat, or the worthy 
master of the magical laws; but  because he has taken upon himself a chela, 
therefore, he being now  a guru, has wade it possible for others -than-himself 
to enter into  the inner processes of esoteric logic through the acts of 
mediation research. This is the meaning of a mystery school, for the arhat  has 
shared his being with the outer world, which has come to the arhat as a student 
comes to the magical teacher. 
 
There are certain perfect conditions of chelaship, which my understanding makes 
necessary. These conditions should or must exist, depending upon the nature of 
the mystery school. The condition which is primary is as follows: 
 
"If the arhat sees the world. let him seek to become a guru only if there be a 
chela from his region of the Zodiac, for the union of being begins in the 
remotest parts of outer space.'' 
 
Aside from the ritual observations concerning purity and diet, wherein the 
arhats demand strict vegetarianism within certainschools, there must be the 
astrological coincidence, such that due to my own birth on January 18, I can 
only select those born between the Winter Solstice (December 22) and the 15th 
of February, by taking into account both the conventional dates of the Zodiac, 
as well as the oriental view which extends the sign from January 15 through 
February 15. This extended period, slightly less than two months, will serve as 
the basis for the selection of the magical chelas who will come to form within 
my eosteric logic a school for the study and living of that logic, if I wish to 
become a guru, rather than remain solely as an arhat. 1 therefore set out this 
principle that others may well know how it is possible for there to be so much 
harmony and unity of being at the heart of these inner schools, For when we 
understand this law. we know Chat there is one common law of mind at work. 
reflecting the far influences of space being = mind, and expressed by the union 
of the zodiac. This is perhaps one of the most fundamental laws of esoteric 
living, for the innermost vibrations must be seen and felt by realising their. 
 
Given this very esoteric setting, the very meaning of sexual magic, an the 
sexual exchange of the mystical energies of cosmic unity, is fully understood. 
For it is not possible to create magical energies and mystical experiences 
apart, from this very esoteric setting. All of the conditions must he there. 
and especially the mystical links which are established by exact zodiacal 



principles. Sexual magic then becomes the life, or the magical mode of 
breathing within the mystery school, which is created to think with the cosmic 
unity of being = mind = space. 

 
Sexual magic may be understood as the breathing of esoteric logic 
Sexual magic may be understood as the hathayoga of esoteric logic 

 
Sexual magic being the very actions of physical being and the mystical exchange 
of cosmic energy, the mysterious experience of magical fulfillment, it is the 
outer yoga of the inner logic, For the processes of the body of being - mind c 
space are amplified in sexual magic, while the processes of consciousness of 
being mind - space are amplified in esoteric logic. It is possible to practise 
sexual magic without esoteric logic, and esoteric logic may be practised 
without sexual magic, yet, if they are together then one does have a mystery 
school, a magical school of esoteric logic and mediation-research. For such a 
unity of the two forms of yoga: sexual magic and esoteric logic, provides us 
with the very, life-processes of the universal patterns of being. This we call 
the inner unity of being, and as we draw out more and more this magical 
reality, we are able more and more to see how the universe of totality, which 
is 
 

pure being = pure mind = pure space, 
 
we are able to see how this universe of totality works. For we are able to see 
how we are working within the all.  
 
Michael Aquarius 
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